KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 14 September 2016

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


 



PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair),


		D. Wilkinson, L. Slater, W. Coulton, P. Horner





IN ATTENDANCE:	G. Cook (CCC), PCSO M. Leigh.





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


A. Finch, M. Conway, K. Teasdale and F. Harrison. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the AGM held 23 September 2015 were agreed as a correct record. 





MATTERS ARISING - None.





PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2015/16


Rose had reported that the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2016 had been audited by the Kendal Town Treasurer, Jack Jones and were available for inspection.





There had been a balance of £1222.92 that was not already allocated to specific projects as at 31st March 2016.





The Annual Accounts were subsequently adopted. Proposed and seconded by Peter and Dave respectively.





ANNUAL REPORTS


  Chair 


Diane gave the following report. 


” Since the AGM last September, weekly sports sessions continued on Brockbeck MUGA on Monday evenings until the third week in October and a session was also held on the Thursday afternoon of half-term. They resumed again on 11th April and will continue until 17th October in an evening and were also held on 3 of the 6 Thursday afternoons during the Summer holidays. We had planned for all 6 but not only did the Westmorland FA Sports coach break her wrist, her replacement did likewise 2 weeks after. However, numbers have been lower this year, especially during the Thursday afternoon sessions; so we may have to consider whether these are viable in the future.





At the October, February and May half-terms, we also worked with Kendal Parish Hall Committee to provide Sports, Fun and Games in the Hall, delivered by NCL, with refreshments being contributed by both South Lakes Housing and KRA, using the Lakes Leisure funding allocated for our Activities & Events Programme 2016/17. 





And Dance & Theatre Workshops, together with Sports, Fun & Games Sessions were also held during the Easter and Summer school holidays; and we have sufficient funding remaining to host further activities throughout the current financial year. 





Disappointingly, one of our embankment slides on The Adventure was seriously vandalised in May, with the culprits being from the Sandylands Estate. However, this was witnessed by one of our young people who has since provided the Police with a statement so that they can pursue the matter and we await the outcome of their investigations. 





But the damage done necessitated the slide’s removal, with Dave and Peter making one good slide from the original two. Our plastic welders at Morecambe have now repaired six sections, so we have enough spares to maintain the one plastic slide and have ordered a new metal one to be installed by Yates Playgrounds before the end of September.





And the very popular Gyrospiral has recently broken through the amount of use and has also had to be removed, temporarily, pending repair or replacement, which I shall discuss with you later on in the meeting.





However, encouragingly, our annual Summer Fun Event on The Adventure was extremely successful and very well attended; in fact, we had sold out of Bar-B-Q food in just over an hour. This was a tremendous relief as we had had to postpone the event from Saturday 2nd July to Sunday 3rd due to the bad weather and we had been worried that residents may not have seen the revised publicity. 





Our project to provide new play equipment and refurbish Spider Park in partnership with SLDC was finally completed in December after having progressed extremely slowly. Thanks to our various funders, 5 new pieces of equipment and wetpour safety surfacing have been installed, together with a new tyre & chains for the tyre swing; higher fencing between the play area and adjacent games area; and repainting of existing equipment, along with a sign acknowledging our funders. So, at last, we have another first class play area for our children and young people to use for generations to come.





KRA once again provided the volunteers for Kendal Lions’ door-to-door Christmas Collection on the estate with Santa’s Float on 21st December, when our residents exceeded last year’s record by generously donating the sum of £420, of which KRA received £200.    





With our environment in mind, KRA has held litter picks on 10th October, 5th March and 4th June, with another planned for this coming Saturday - 17th September, meeting at 10:30 by Ghyllside School entrance gates on Greengate Lane. 





And, thanks to the sterling efforts of Martin Mason and Phil Whiting, the planting areas around our laurel bushes at Brockbeck are kept relatively weed-free and the bushes themselves are thriving and will soon be in need of a prune.





Linda, Dave and Peter also undertook planting of the replacement saplings on the Well Ings embankment at the end of March and most of the young trees seem to be growing well; however, there have been one or two incidents of vandalism.





On the highways front, whilst Cumbria County Council have now agreed that installing traffic lights at the junction of Glebe Road and Milnthorpe Road is feasible, the scheme has had to be deferred pending the outcome of changes to the Romney Road / Milnthorpe Road junction and lights.  





However, the County Council agreed to introduce parking restrictions to the junctions of Glebe Road / Kirkbarrow and Barn Holme / Greenwood to prevent the obstructive and often illegal parking there; and these 2 schemes are proving effective in the main, although there are still one or two persistent offenders parking on the setts at the Glebe Road/Kirkbarrow junction, despite having been issued with Police warning letters. 





At the request of residents and following a site meeting with County Council Officers, we have got agreement for the ’bus stop at the top of Echo Barn Hill to be moved further up the hill, to its junction with the roundabout, together with ’bus stop road markings at the new site and a new post and sign. However, agreement could not be reached as to an acceptable site for relocation of the bench; therefore, it was decided that KRA would further discuss this after the ’bus stop had been relocated and submit a plan of subsequent suggestions to Highways for approval thereafter. The possibility of siting a shelter over the bench will also be included in this proposal.





And Dave, Malcolm and I accompanied Geoff Cook on an estate walkabout in August to identify the most congested areas of parked vehicles, which seem to be Long Close, Echo Barn Hill and Vicars Fields. We also discussed some possibilities to alleviate this congestion and Geoff will be passing our findings to the CCC Highways Officers for consideration as part of a Parking Review, when residents will be consulted on any proposals.





Dave and I also accompanied South Lakes Housing Officer Louise North on a mini-walkabout around the estate in August, when the main problems identified were overgrown hedges and a couple of grot-spots, which Louise noted to pursue.





Disappointingly and despite the very best efforts of Fiona Harrison at SLH, installation of our Estate Entrance signs is proving to be very elusive; as is the designation of the footpath from Kirkbarrow to Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin development as a Public Right of Way. We can only hope that both these schemes come to fruition in the ensuing year.





But on a more positive note, thanks to contributions of £1,000, £400 and £250 from District Councillor Alvin Finch, County Councillor Geoff Cook and South Lakes Housing respectively, we should soon have an External Defibrillator mounted at the SLH flats on Greengate Lane for community use. And Kendal First Responders attended our last meeting and gave an informative demonstration on the use of defibrillators and other life-saving techniques, following which we had great fun practising what we had been shown. 





And, thanks to the intervention of Geoff Cook, the Police supplied Ghyllside School with No Parking Cones for use on Greengate Lane during events so as to prevent opposite parking, thereby leaving enough space for the ’bus to proceed along its route.





Here ends our 12th year and it’s not until you look back and write down everything done that you realise it’s quite a lot for a group of volunteer residents, working with our local councillors, representatives of our partner organisations, and helpers, together with the financial support of our funders. So, a huge thank you to everyone involved for your teamwork and commitment.”





  Community Police  


Mark Leigh reported on the previous year as follows. 


“Cumbria Police Message


The past twelve months have seen a reduction in crime across South Lakeland and at a local level. It is encouraging that more calls are being received from local communities using the 101 number reporting crimes and suspicious behaviour in their neighbourhoods. ASB has reduced in the last 6 months on Brockbeck.





Breakdown of Key Crimes Recorded:  24/9/2015 – 13/09/2016


Burglary Non Dwelling				– 4					Burglary Dwelling					– 2


Public Order							– 5					Assaults								– 14


Pedal Bike Theft					– 1					Thefts									– 7


Criminal Damage					– 6					Criminal Damage to Vehicles		– 9





Community Priority Activity


To Maintain High Visibility Patrols throughout the area.





  CCC Community Engagement - No report submitted.





  South Lakes Housing  


Fiona had reported as follows. 


“Further to mini estate walkabout with Housing Officer Louise North she advises the following:


1-4 Brockbeck is our land - Car being worked on notice has been placed on car. Will follow up when in area.





Hedge on corners of Glebe Road/Anchorite Road etc - not responsibility of SLH for grounds maintenance.





Overgrown area at rear of Chapel Lane garages is being addressed.  Hope to use Probation Services to assist with tidying up the area.





Defibrillator job has been issued, awaiting availability of electricians - summer has proved difficult with staff availability.





Estate signage - promised work to be complete by September.”





  Kendal Lads and Girls Club - No report submitted.





  Ghyllside School - No report submitted.





  Councillors


Geoff reported that all ongoing issues were being progressed. He confirmed that the Kirkbarrow - Milnthorpe Road footpath was on the PRW waiting list awaiting designation but there were some with a higher priority. He would be referring the findings of the estate parking walkabout to Officers for longer-term consideration. 





Diane asked why the “setts” had been tarmaced over during the recent Highgate resurfacing works and whether they would be reinstated as she considered they improved the look of the Town. Geoff responded that Highgate had not been resurfaced during its improvement works a couple of years ago; and the “setts” had been omitted this time due to cost.





Kath had sent the following Information regarding future events.  


Sundown Folk Festival 				23rd - 25th September


Comic Arts Festival 					14th - 16th Oct


Kendal Wool Gathering 				29th - 30th Oct


Christmas Lights Switch On 			Sunday 27th November


Kendal Mountain Festival 				17th - 20th November


Food Festival 							Early 2017 - dates to be confirmed.





ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2016/17


The previous officers had indicated that they were willing to stand again and, in the absence of any other nominations, the following were subsequently elected unanimously:





(i)		Chair - Diane Horner 						(ii)		Vice-Chair - David Wilkinson 


(iii)	Treasurer - Rose Tideswell 				(iv)	Secretary - Diane Horner 


(v)		Minutes Secretary - No volunteer, so deferred to next meeting





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2016/17


It was agreed that the Committee would comprise the above officers, together with:


David Bertsson, Martin Mason, Peter Horner, Linda Slater, Phil Whiting, Malcolm Conway and Will Coulton, who had all indicated their willingness to be involved.





QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION:	No further questions were raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2016/17


Diane asked whether meeting nights should vary between Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays as some members with other commitments on Wednesdays were being excluded, which was subsequently unanimously agreed. She would therefore liaise with Ghyllside School to ascertain availability of the Neighbourhood Centre.





ANY OTHER / COMMITTEE BUSINESS


 Cumbria Community Foundation Membership Renewal


Diane asked whether Committee members wished to renew KRA’s membership subscription in the sum of £15 per year, which was subsequently agreed. 





(ii)  The Adventure:  Gyrospiral


Diane reported that the working mechanism (top) of the Gyrospiral had had to be removed as the bearings had failed yet again. She had contacted the manufacturers, ProLudic, regarding the cost of repair and had negotiated a reduction of £252.50 in their original quote of £812.50, equating to £560. However, deeming this to be an excessive amount, given the frequency with which the bearings fail, she had obtained quotes for similar products from alternative providers in the sums of £3816 plus safety mats and installation; and £3216 including removal and installation. Further, the SLDC Payground Engineer had kindly offered to ascertain whether his engineering contact would be able to repair the unit and at what cost, the outcme of which was awaited; but, if this was not feasible, the Playground Engineer had also offered to effect the repair f.o.c. following purchase of the ProLudic parts in the sum of £410.





She therefore sought the Committee’s opinion as to whether to repair or replace the Gyrospiral, also pointong out the £4,500+ commitment to purchase a new embankment slide and the proposal to install fencing between the slide platforms and associated landscaping repairs thereafter. 





After discussion, it was agreed to repair the Gyrospiral at the lowest possible cost. 





(iii)  Cross Lane:  Road Surface


Linda reported that the above had still not been reinstated following the development of the former mintcake factory. Geoff advised contacting SLDC’s Development Control department to ascertain whether the works had supposedly been completed or whether they were aware that further works were ongoing, including the road surface. 








The meeting closed at 8.35pm
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